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To: Alaska Board of Fisheries 

Alaska Department of Fish and Game 1255 W. 8th Street 

Juneau, AK 9981 

Dear Chairwoman and Members of the Board of Fisheries, 

Attached is a gillnet gear evaluation study conducted by the Alaska Department of Fish and Game in 

1987 observing the efficiency and catch per unit effort of coho, pink, sockeye, and chum of four 

different mesh web types. One of the web types studied by ADFG was monofilament and concluded 

that monofilament showed no significant difference in catch efficiency of sockeye salmon. Being that 

the Northern District of the North Peninsula is primarily a sockeye salmon fishery, it is likely that the use 

of monofilament web in set get gear would not give the user an advantage is harvesting more fish. 

Under current regulation, set net gear in the Northern District can only use multistrand gillnet web. The 

intention of Proposal 129 is the allow set net harvesters to use monofilament web to attempt to use a 

net that may not built up algae and other marine vegetation like multistrand does. Please refer to RC 15 

to observe what marine vegetation in multistrand web in a set gill net in the Northern District. 

Sincerely, 

Connor Murphy 

Kodiak, AK 99615 
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